

08/06/2023

Dear Parent/Carer,

I am writing to you to confirm the dates for our Year 11 leaving day.

This will take place on <u>Wednesday 14<sup>th</sup> June 2023</u> after the mathematics exam in the morning. Following the exam, students will have an extended break in the dining area until 11.15am. Students will then have a leaver's assembly in the hall followed by opportunities for shirt signing and pictures. There will also be an ice cream van for all Year 11 students. Students will be dismissed by 12.30pm at the latest. From this date, students will only be expected to attend the academy for their exams or to continue with subjects that they have not had their final exam in. For all lessons in subjects which are completed, students should be at home to revise. If your child has to remain in school in between live lessons, then they are to attend the main hall where silent revision will take place. From Thursday 15<sup>th</sup> June, Year 11 students do not have to wear school uniform.

We would like to offer students the chance to win a £50, £20 and £10 Amazon Voucher, along with other prizes on the last day of term. If you have any uniform you would be happy to donate to the academy (Blazers, ties, PE Kits etc) your child can hand this in to Mr Dyer on the last day of term in exchange for a raffle ticket which will be drawn in the final assembly.

On Thursday 6th July the Year 11 Prom will take place at Pride Park, Derby. Details have been sent out in a separate letter. Please contact Mr Dyer (Head of Year 11) if you have any questions about this. Results will be available for students to collect on <a href="https://doi.org/10.10/10.20-

If you would like to seek support from a member of staff during the examination period, either for revision purposes or for pastoral care, please feel free to contact staff by phone or email to arrange an appointment

Throughout these final weeks and the exam period, students must continue to follow the normal academy expectations. If there are any serious incidents of poor behaviour, students will finish their studies early and carry out revision at home. This will also result in the withdrawal of their right to attend the Year 11 Prom; this has certainly been communicated with students already.

As your children come to the end of their time at Lees Brook Academy, may I take the opportunity to thank you and to thank them for all their hard work over the years. It is always a very emotional time for everyone but if I can leave students with any words of wisdom, it would be to always follow your dreams. When you wake every morning you have two choices; continue to sleep with your dreams or wake up and chase them. Go chase them Year 11 and remember you will always be forever #TEAMLeesBrook! We wish both parents and students the very best of luck in all their future endeavours and we look forward to seeing all of your children at the events listed above in the coming months.

Lees Brook Academy | Morley Road, Chaddesden, Derby, DE21 4QX

Telephone: 01332 671723 | Email: schoolinfo@leesbrook.co.uk| Website: www.leesbrook.co.uk

Principal: Clare Watson





Yours faithfully,

Clare Watson

Principal